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Macmillan’s Response to Covid-19 
 

Macmillan is committed to doing everything we can to help people living with cancer, who 

need us now more than ever.  In response to the Covid-19 Pandemic, Macmillan has 

enhanced and developed resources and services to meet the needs of people affected by 

cancer at this difficult time. 

Macmillan Support Line  

0808 808 0000 

The Macmillan Support Line provides a lifeline for people living with cancer throughout the 
UK. A cancer diagnosis is a life changing event in itself - but navigating a cancer experience 
during the Covid-19 pandemic, adds a particularly complex dimension, to an already difficult 
situation.  The Support Line services remain open 365 days a year, in order to support all 
those that need us, when they need us most.  The line is open from 8am - 8pm, 7 days a 
week. As well as more generalised information advice and support, there are specialist 
advisors; Cancer Information Nurse Specialist Team, Financial Services Team and the Work 
Support Service.  

Macmillan Online Community  

 
https://community.macmillan.org.uk/home 

 
 The Macmillan Online Community and is where thousands of people across the globe 
connect and give each other invaluable emotional and peer support 24/7  
 

Macmillan Website, Cancer & Covid Hub  

https://www.macmillan.org.uk/coronavirus 

Macmillan has created a new hub on our website with up-to-date information on cancer and 
coronavirus.  In addition, the Macmillan Online Community provides 24 hour emotional and 
peer support to people living with cancer.  The information has been created and will be 
updated following guidance from the Government and other agencies. 

SafeFit 

https://www.macmillan.org.uk/cancer-information-and-support/get-help/physical-
help/safefit 

SafeFit is a free remote service for anyone in the UK with suspicion of or confirmed 
diagnosis of cancer. Cancer exercise specialists offer you advice, support and resources to 
maintain and improve physical and mental well-being.  

SafeFit will help maintain and improve people’s physical and mental wellbeing, including 
supporting them to prepare and go through cancer treatment, while following the 
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government guidelines during the coronavirus crisis. SafeFit is for people living with cancer 
aged 18 years and over, regardless of where they are in their cancer experience.  This is a 
virtual service, so people will be supported remotely in their own homes. 

The service can be accessed via a dedicated page on the Macmillan website. After 
completing the self-referral form, a person can expect a call-back within approximately one 
week. 

Each person will undertake a robust screening and holistic needs assessment, to evaluate 
their suitability for the service and to identify their needs. They will then be matched with a 
CanRehab Level 4 specialist exercise instructor, who will support them with exercise, 
nutrition and dietary advice and emotional support.  Patients can self-refer, the service is 
now live. 

 

Macmillan Telephone Buddies  

https://www.macmillan.org.uk/cancer-information-and-support/get-help/emotional-

help/telephone-buddies 

Going through cancer can be an isolating experience at any time, and especially when social 
distancing. Our free Telephone Buddy service is here for you. We'll match you with someone 
who understands what you're going through, and they'll give you a weekly call. 

Your volunteer buddy will be a listening ear, ready to talk about how you’re feeling and your 
support needs during this difficult time. They can also let you know about our services, and 
all the ways Macmillan can help, to ensure you don't face cancer alone. 

• You sign up to register your interest. 
• We'll get in touch to find out what support you need. 
• We'll find a Telephone Buddy who suits your needs. 
• You'll get a weekly call from your Telephone Buddy. 

You'll receive up to 12 weeks or more of support, or whatever works best for you. 

Note, the service does not provide counselling / therapy or medical advice.  Volunteers are 

currently being recruited and will receive training.  Where appropriate, people supported by 

Macmillan will be signposted to the NHS Volunteer Responders for further help. 

Macmillan will continue to speak with patients and our Professionals to understand the 

needs of patients and will endeavour adapt our direct services to meet those needs.  
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